Draft minutes from NoSCA meeting held on Monday 18th April 2016 at Cricket Pavilion, Nairn
Present:

J Bishop (Chair), C Farr (Minutes), G Chappell, K Neill, C Blake, N Cameron, M Fox, E Smith, L MacAbhuinn, C MacAbhuinn, M Ross, J Lean, A Ballantyne
	Item
	
	Action

	1.
	Apologies
	

	
	Received from H Macquarrie, A Mehta, J Morgan, C Lavin
	

	
	
	

	2.
	Minutes of last meeting
	

	
	C Blake proposed and G Chappell seconded minutes as accurate.

	

	
	
	

	3.
	Matters arising from previous meeting
	

	
	a) Handbook should be available within next 7 days.  Junior handbook is in preparation
	

	
	
	

	4.
	Executive Committee Vacancies
	

	
	a) James Lean has volunteered to be the Media Officer.  James is very busy with Northern Counties work but feels he can spend time on NoSCA business to.
b) Andy Ballantyne from Buckie expressed an interest in the Vice President position.  Andy was attending the meeting to get an overview of how things operate before making a final decision.

	

	
	
	

	5.
	Adoption of Senior & Reserve Playing Conditions for 2016
	

	
	a) The meeting went through the proposed Playing Conditions presented by J Bishop.  There were several clarifications requested and several amendments to assist in making the intent clearer.

b) It was noted that when using the Rain Calculator the maximum number of overs available would normally be 45 per innings (or adapted to the particular game).  When entering results the final score would be that predicted although when entering details into the Results Statistics only actual details are entered, not predictions.

c) It was agreed that in the case of T20 rounds, there would be the option to offer a bowl out rather than call everyone back for another day.

d) The meeting agreed the Playing Conditions for 2016. 
	

	
	
	

	6.
	Appointment of Disciplinary Committee Members
	

	
	a) It was proposed that alongside the Senior match Secretary, Chris Blake, the Disciplinary Panel should comprise Mike Fox and Munro Ross.  The meeting agreed to this and thanks were expressed to Allan Duncan who had been part of the panel in the past.
b) C Blake pointed out that there have been big changes to the Constitution and Playing Conditions for 2016.  J Bishop asked all those represented at the meeting to advise Club Captains of these changes and ensure they take the time to check out and action all that this entails.

	

	
	
	

	7.
	Nomination for a Director of Cricket Scotland Holdings Ltd
	

	
	a) J Bishop has been nominated by Ross Co. to represent NoSCA as a Director of Cricket Scotland Holdings Ltd.  No other nominations were offered and the meeting agreed to this.
b) J Bishop advised the meeting that Cricket Scotland had emailed clubs regarding training on the PVG scheme.  Meetings were being arranged with the nearest to NoSCA being Aberdeen.  Several NoSCA representatives had expressed interest but were unhappy that Aberdeen was nearest.  J Bishop has been in touch with Cricket Scotland and it is hoped that this will now be remedied with a local session.
	C Farr to contact Cricket Scotland

	
	
	

	8.
	NoSCA XI v MCC and other Select XI Games
	

	
	a) J Bishop has asked if clubs can find out who would be available for this fixture.  It will be held on Monday 2nd May 2016, 11am start at Gordonstoun.  Please contact J Bishop with available names ASAP.
b) The SPCU and Aberdeenshire Grades have expressed an interest in the possibility of playing representative games against a NoSCA XI.  Whilst this was welcomed it was agreed that this could be considered further once the new season is underway.  The team selected for the Gordonstoun game could be used as the nucleus for this side.

c) N Cameron said that there was the possibility of U18 games too against other Caledonia sides.

d) Forres have entered the Cricket Scotland Trophy and have been drawn away at Dumfries St Michael’s.

e) Elgin have entered the Small Clubs Cup and have a tie against Ellon.
	All clubs to action

	
	
	

	9.
	Annual Dinner 2016
	

	
	a) J Bishop is pursuing a few options for another speaker for the dinner.
b) C Farr will contact the Golf Club in Elgin to see if the venue is available.
	

	
	
	

	10.
	Junior Development & Coach Education
	

	
	a) J Bishop expressed disappointment in courses being cancelled.  It was thought that the timing was probably an issue and N Cameron will try again towards the end of the season.
b) An inter-area tournament is being arranged for later in the season.

c) HCDG have received over £8,000 in funding for schools cricket and junior coaching from Awards for All with match funding of £2,500 from Cricket Scotland.
d) Moray have an extensive age group programme and special mention was made of the Moray Girls who won a National competition at the weekend.


	

	
	
	

	11.
	ACO Update
	

	
	a) M Ross had contacted all the umpires on his list but had received a limited number of replies so far.  He is keen to visit all clubs and meet with all umpires to get a feel for their development needs etc.  He will be sending out information in the coming weeks to share information.
b) G Chappell said feedback from the first meeting included requests for more information on Expenses, Team Sheets, Feedback from Captains, Level 2 course.
c) J Bishop will devise Team Sheets which ALL clubs are encouraged to use, Senior and Reserve.  These will include LPL information and ages of U19 players.

d) J Bishop suggested that ACO devise a ‘data sheet’ for Captains as soon as possible  As for expenses, he suggested that the ACO should come up with a way of paying for this and come back to the meetings with these suggestions.
	

	
	
	

	12.
	AOCB
	

	
	a) Highland provided a Grant Application for junior and Reserve development.  This was agreed to.

b) M Fox asked to discuss the Senior Cup Final venue.  This was considered to be too big a topic to discuss at the time so will be added to the next Agenda.

c) G Chappell advised that money had been received from Sponsors Black Dog Financial Services Ltd and Blake Geoservices.

d) G Chappell asked all club reps.  To collect their match balls after the meeting.

e) J Lean advised that the new Reserve T20 trophy was currently being engraved and apologised to Buckie for the delay.

f) J Bishop asked anyone with funding stories etc to send them to J Lean for publication.

g) OrCa have asked if all of their games for 2016 can start at 11am to allow players to catch the evening ferry.
	

	
	
	

	12.
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	
	The next meeting will be on Monday 23rd May 2016, 7pm at Cricket Pavilion, Nairn
	


